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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Term 1 ~ 2024 

Tuesday 29 January -  

Thursday 28 March 

Term 2 ~ 2024 

Monday 15th April - 

28th June 

March  

Friday 22 School Photo Day 

 

 

 

Wednesday 27    

 

Hot Cross Bun Day 

Years 1/2 

Bald Hill Park  Excursion  

Years 3/4 

Melbourne Museum  

Excursion 

Thursday 28 End of Term 1 

Early Finish - 2:30pm 

Friday 29 Good Friday  

Public Holiday 

April 

Term 2 Monday 15th April to 

28th June 

Thursday 25 ANZAC Day 

Public Holiday— 

Student Free Day 

Friday 26 Curriculum Day - 

Student Free Day 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

 

 

School tours for 2025 enrolments have commenced, and 

something we take for granted but noticed by our visitors 

is the calm classrooms and orderly environments. 

 

Good classroom management is a strong skill of the 

teachers at CPS and is cri;cal for success. One thing all 

teachers (and adults) want is for our children to learn to 

manage their own behaviour. By teaching thinking tools 

and organisa;onal strategies, the students learn to take 

control and responsibility for their learning. 

 

As stated in our Student Engagement and Wellbeing  

Policy: ‘All members of our school community have a right 

to experience a safe and supportive school environment. 

We expect that all students, staff, parents and carers treat 

each other with respect and dignity. Our school’s  

Statement of Values highlights the rights and  

responsibilities of members of our community.  

 

Students have the right to: 

• participate fully in their education 

• feel safe, secure and happy at school 

• learn in an environment free from bullying,  

• harassment, violence, discrimination or intimidation 

express their ideas, feelings and concerns. 

 

Reflecting on Attitude to School Survey data from the 

2023 Cohort of Gr 4-6 students, it was noted:  

 
Factor Clarinda PS Similar Schools State 

Attitude to Attendance 97% 87% 85% 

Sense of Confidence 92% 79% 76% 

Sense of Connectedness 95% 80% 77% 

Stimulated Learning 96% 79% 77% 

Effective Classroom Behaviour 95% 79% 77% 
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Students have the responsibility to: 

• participate fully in their educational program 

• display positive behaviours that demonstrate respect for themselves, their peers, their teachers and  

       members of the school community respect the right of others to learn. 

 

Students who may have a complaint or concern about something that has happened at school are encouraged 

to speak to their parents or carers and approach a trusted teacher or a member of the school leadership team. 

Our protocols represent a great amount of work conducted by both staff and students over the past couple of 

years to document our practices, as we strive to make our school a safer, happier and more engaging  

environment for everyone to study, work and play in.  

 

Thumbs Up: 

 

• Harmony Day/Night Fiesta: Woweeee…the evening certainly lived up to expectation! Thank you to all 

members of the school community for their contribution towards the Harmony Fiesta. The evening pro-

vided a great opportunity for the 25+ different cultures to share food and good times. 

 

A big thank you to Mrs Jeanette Irwing and Mrs Kellie Williams for coordinating the event and to the staff 

for attending and running activities. It was pleasing to see so many parents who helped pack up. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Student Supervision: Thank-you to the many families who ensure their child arrives on time to school 

every day. Punctuality is an important life skill and a great habit to form early in life. Students ideally 

should arrive at school around 8:40am, which allows enough time to enjoy a quick catch up with friends 

before the preparation bell at 8:50am. At 8:40am, a teacher is on ‘yard duty’ and therefore supervision is 

provided from this time onwards. We are concerned by the number of students arriving at school without 

a parent as early as 8:10am! Whilst we understand that some parents have work commitments that  

          require them to leave for work earlier than 8:40am you need to plan for your child. Camp Australia offers                     

 an excellent Out of School Hours Care (OSHC) program to support our families. 
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A few more things … 

 

• Emergency Evacuation Drill – Thursday 21
st

 March @ 12:30pm 
As part of our Emergency Management Plan, we perform numerous scenarios throughout the school year 

to ensure staff and students are familiar with expectations of emergency events. Today, every person on 

the school grounds at 12:30pm participated in an evacuation to the oval. 

 

• Traffic Safety:  A reminder that Eulinga Road and Crawford Road ‘Kiss and Go’ parking requires parents to 

stay with their cars at all times. Even though the school year is young, we cannot help but notice the 

amount of times parents ignore the signage around the school, particularly stopping in no-standing areas 

near driveways and street corners. The signs are there to ensure the safety of the students in our care and 

it’s not good enough to simply ignore them by thinking you’ll only be stopped for a minute. It obscures the 

sight lines of pedestrians and drivers alike and puts members of the community at risk. Please note: the 

school has no control over parking fines, but we do know that council officers patrol from time to time.   
 

• End Term 1: Assembly will be held on the synthetic grassed area from 9:10am on Thursday 28
th

 March. If 

the weather is inclement, a WebEx link will be sent via Compass on the morning. 
 

End of term dismissal and bell ;mes  

 

9.00am – 10.40am – Students in their classrooms or assembly  

10.40am – 11.00am – Recess play 

11.00am – 12.40pm – Students will be in their classrooms 

12.40pm – 12.50pm – Students eat lunch 

12.50pm – 1.50pm – Lunch play 

1.50pm – 2.30pm – Students will be in class. 

2.30pm - Dismissal 

 

• Term 2: Resumes on Monday 15
th

 April 
 

• Term 2: Curriculum Day Friday 26
th

 April (Thursday 25
th

 April – Anzac Day Public Holiday): This is a student 

free day. Camp Australia will offer a program provided there is sufficient bookings for the day. 
 

        See you around the school… 

 Robbie MalleK 

 Principal 

 

 

 

 



 

       CPS Sports Update 

 

Fitness Club 
This term we will re-introduce CPS Fitness Club. This club is open to all students to join in and par;cipate in  

regular exercise with their friends and family in a non compe;;ve environment. It is also a training session for 

our District Cross Country team. 

 

HOW IT WORKS 

• Students have the op;on of walking, running or a combina;on of both around the school’s running track.  

• Parents are invited and encouraged to join. 

• Students’ aKendance will be recorded each ;me (outlined below). 

• Students will be awarded a bead to place on their shoelace that recognises their achievements at the  

 Fitness Club. A different colour will represent a different achievement. 

• Beads will be awarded when students have aKended Fitness Club 15, 30 and 45 ;mes   

 

WHEN 

Tuesday mornings. Begins at 8.15am and Finishes at 8:35am. 

Parents are not required to stay at school to supervise their child, however we encourage everyone to  

come & par@cipate! 

  

 

District Swimming Carnival 

On Thursday 15
th

 February, 5 of our students braved 

the early morning to compete in the Oakleigh District  

Swimming Carnival.  

 

Ava, Isabelle, Evlyn, Nicholas and Harry swam so well, 

and upheld the values of our school to do their best, 

and two of them qualified to race in the Monash  

Waverley Division Swimming compe;;on!  

Harry placed 1
st

 in both his events (backstroke & 

buKerfly), and Nicholas placed 1
st

 in backstroke and  

2
nd

 in freestyle. 

 

Good luck to Nicholas and Harry at the Eastern  

Metropolitan Regional Championships on Friday 22
nd

 

March!  
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House Cross Country 
Our annual Senior School House Cross Country was held 

in the beau;ful sunshine last week, and the  

students were super excited to represent their house in 

this fantas;c event. Students walked, jogged, sprinted 

and even skipped to the finish line in an effort to earn 

points for their House, and a spot in the  

District Cross Country team.  

 

Congratula;ons to Mirabelle, Jaymin, Kiyara, Phoenix, 

Anastasia and Filip for winning the race in their age 

groups. Well done to all students who qualified for the 

District Cross Country team, listed on the Sports  

No;ceboard.  

 

Finally, a massive congratula;ons to members of Blue 

Tongued Lizards for winning this event for the 2
nd

 year 

in a row!  

Jus;ne Leopold 

PE Teacher 

 

Premiers Annual Reading Challenge 

 

It’s that ;me of the year for the Victorian Premier’s Reading 

Challenge!   

 

Shortly, a no;ce will be coming home regarding the challenge 

with individual log in details. 

 

Please find a link to the homepage for parents:  

hKps://vprc.eduweb.vic.gov.au/home 

 

Happy Reading 

Nicole Delaney & Effie Pilakis, Co-ordinators 

 





 

 

 

 

 

Type….. 

 

 

 

S T U D E N T S  O F  T H E  W E E K  

Prep W  

Darcie For focusing and staying on task during learning ;me. 

Madison 
For her ac;ve par;cipa;on and focus when trying to spell CVC words during Spelling  

lessons. 

Prep Y  

Spiro For excellent thinking strategies in maths this week! 

Clara For applying reading strategies to decode words in books.  

Prep L  

Rachel For trying her best during wri;ng ;me everyday, well done!  

Finn For staying super focused, working hard on tasks and displaying amazing listening skills.  

1/2 P  

Harley For his detailed retelling response. 

Jeeva For pursuing her best in all tasks set.  

1/2 M  Brinda 
For crea;ng a great flip chart retelling the beginning, middle and end of the story ‘Who 

Sank the Boat’.  

1/2 S Jaide 
For being a kind, caring and hardworking member of our classroom. Always puSng in 

100% of effort and striving to challenge herself!  

3/4 B  Sevon  For his phenomenal word choice during wri;ng.  

3/4  T  

Aria For her posi;ve growth mindset and always striving to achieve her best. 

Lasya For her posi;ve growth mindset and excellent results during our Maths unit. 

3/4 N  Sachin 
For par;cipa;ng in discussions and sharing his understanding of contrac;ons in our 

Spelling Cycle. 

3/4 A  

Louis For his posi;ve growth mindset and always striving to achieve his best. 

Dorothy For having a growth mindset when learning new concepts in maths 

5/6 A Annika For your par;cipa;on in classroom discussions and posi;ve aStude to your learning. 

5/6 D Goni 
For showing more confidence each week to par;cipate in discussions and develop  

connec;ons with her peers. 

5/6 K Isla 
For wri;ng a wonderful persuasive essay on Owls! An excellent introduc;on, main body 

& conclusion! 

5/6 W  

Anika For showing polite manners and care in your work. You are flourishing in Grade 5! 

Yul 
For your studious work in mathema;cs and explaining methods to your peers. You have 

shown fantas;c teamwork. 



 

        Fun	for	Wellbeing  

 

The first CPS lunch @me dance on Thursday 7
th

 March was a great success! Approx 100 students got ac;ve for mental 

health and were able to 'Shake it off' and have a 'Love Story' with their peers and all the Taylor SwiU requests. Many of 

the Year 5 students came along with their Prep buddies aUer the Teddy Bears Picnic.  

 

We also wore the rest of the school out during the Mar@al Arts incursion. Students demonstrated how to 'bounce back' 

and try something new or challenging with "I can" statements helping their resilience and growth mindset. They proved 

the school values with eye focus, mind focus, and body focus which shows respect and tunes their brains and bodies in 

to achieve a given task.  

 

Our next dance? We will be celebra;ng Interna;onal Dance Day on Thursday 2
nd

 May instead. Start prac;cing your 

dance moves! 

 

 

Emma Hall 

Wellbeing Teacher 









 





 

 

 

 

Free food for everyone  

every day 

At Clarinda primary school 

 

Bread—fruit—canned goods 

And much more 

 

Come in and help yourself 

 

Main corridor near uniform  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have lots and lots of second-

hand school uniform in all sizes 

available at school for a gold coin 

donation. 

 

When your passing through the 

school please come in and have a 

look. 

 

 

LOST PROPERTY 
 

We have lots of lunch 

boxes, drink bottles 

and clothing   

 

Please stop by and 

claim your treasures! 


